

Tricentennial Meeting Minutes 2021

10/28/19

Meeting called to order at 6:10 pm

Committee members in attendance

Cheryl Sadowski  
Beth Taylor  
Vicki Schwery  
Diana Ingraham  
Jim MacBride  
Tammy Daigneault

Secretary minutes reviewed from 9/23/2019. Revisions made. Motion made by Beth and second by Jim to approve the minutes as amended. Ayes have it.

Treasurer's report totals \$13,227.90.

Money turned in for the last three weeks of the farmers market - Sept 29, \$45.00 for t-shirts, Oct 6<sup>th</sup> \$15 for t-shirts and Oct 13<sup>th</sup> \$45 shirts, \$5.75 donations; for a total of \$110.75. Motion made to accept the Treasurer's report. Ayes have it.

**Audience of citizens:**

Dean Davis - observing  
Julie Soto – from Historical Society – she has contacts for local tribal and re-enactments.

**Old Business:**

Cheryl will contact the re-enactment group and get them to commit to May 2021.

Jim said Ellis Tucker offered to make the bowls with the tricentennial logo. Will need to contact him.

Fundraiser:

Beth talked to Jack about the map and the map is copyrighted. Will need to get James Dodd's permission. The cost would be \$9.00 for 100 bandanas - \$900 would be the cost to make them but James wants to be compensated for his work so cost could be more.

Vicki can contact Thelemic with the DEEP map and get a price. Use two or three colors. Get his opinion. Also, get a price for hats.

Vicki emailed Marisa Calvo for a copy of the picture/map.

Calendars would cost around \$10. Maybe look in to getting maps for 2021 using pictures from here and now.

T-shirts – send an order form home with the school kids, promote on Facebook, ask Bronson's to see if they would advertise the t-shirts...ask other businesses. Ask if we can hang a t-shirt with the information on it on how to get one.

Need to get letters out to banks and businesses with a specific idea for donations by January 1<sup>st</sup>.

**New Business:**

Go to CT humanities quick grants to apply for a grant for historic events. Could use the grant money to pay the reenactment groups.

Jim to ask Richard Geer to come to the next meeting to discuss the lumber jack demonstration.

Next month we need to make a concrete plan for the May weekend. Decide what the events we want to do and ask groups to participate in specific events for that weekend.

Motion made to adjourn at 7:36 pm and second.